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Meeting was called to order at 7:48 p.m. at the Cathedral of Learning, University of Pittsburgh by Pete Gannon, General Chairman.

Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the November 21, 2001 HOD minutes were emailed to all those who have attended HOD meetings.  The hard copy of the minutes along with the financial reports will be mailed with the December minutes.  Mike Stragand moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded a motion to approve the November 21, 2001 minutes.  Motion carried.

Age Group:  John Lynch reported that a complete review of all AMS equipment was underway and a report would be presented to the HOD in early 2002.

Registration:  Jerry Schaefer reported that registrations received before Thanksgiving have been completed and the cards have been mailed out.

Jerry reminded the HOD the following must be registered:

1) AMS Delegates

2) Meet Directors

3) Marshals

4) Officials

5) AMS Officers and Board

6) Coaches

7) Swimmers

United States Swimming strongly recommends that all club officers register.

Chad Dobrick pointed out that club safety officials must also be registered.  Chad asked Jerry if he was enforcing these registration requirements including safety.  Jerry responded that a club is not required to have a safety chair to be registered as a club.  However, he did recognize that if a club has a safety chair that the safety chair must be registered.  Fran Dvorsky felt it should be the responsibility of the clubs to enforce the registration requirements.  Chad Dobrick expressed concern that nobody was checking to see if meet directors, officials, safety chairs, AMS representative and coaches were registered.  Jerry agreed to produce a list of registered clubs, coaches, officials, AMS representatives and safety directors.

After considerable discussion, it was agreed that the executive committee should look into ways to “police” the registration rules.

Jerry asked that any changes to the AMS Handbook should be sent to him ASAP.  He plans on going to print in February.

Safety:  Chad Dobrick said a safety report will be presented at the next HOD meeting.

Officials:  Stan Stefanski reported 10 new stroke and turn officials and 35 trainees.

Review:  Stan Stefanski reported that an AMS Board of Review was recently convened at the request of an LSC member.  The issues were clearly presented, litigated and appropriate action has been taken by the committee.  These actions include:

1. A club debt of $413.00 be paid by GPAC to AMS, to be forwarded to JCCS.  This fee should be paid no later than 8:00 p.m. on December 19, 2001.  Failure to pay this debt by this time and date will result in the immediate suspension of GPAC from the Allegheny Mountain Swimming organization.

2. Forfeiture of their $100 Meet Deposit Fee.

3. That GPAC did not fulfill their requirements related to the Meet Summary Form and the sending out of Meet Results.  A warning has been issued in lieu of a fine.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  John Lynch reported that a Safety Training for swim coaches will be held at the Jewish Community Center in Squirrel Hill on Sunday, January 6, 2002 at 11:00 a.m.  Pre Registration is mandatory and should be done by December 21, 2001.  Questions should be directed to Al Rose at (412) 661-7665 or emailed to JCSailfish@AOL.Com
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn the meeting was approved and the meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

The next HOD meeting will be held at 7:45 p.m. on January 16, 2002 in Room 232 of the Cathedral of Learning, at the University of Pittsburgh.
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